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Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

This day in 1970 marked a most significant moment for the Church in England & Wales.
Saints John Fisher and Thomas More had been cancnised in 1935, but on this day, forty
martyrs of the 16" and 17* centuries were canonised by Pope St. Paul V!I. This group of
saints (laywomen and men, priests and religious) includes our own Diocesan Patron, St.
Philip Howard.

While not questioning their sanctity, some may look back at the 16* and 17+ centuries and
wonder if men and women of a bygone age have very much to teach us. Certainly, they
were people of their own time - a period when lives tended to be shorter, perhaps a more
barbarous time in some respects, a time when the vast majority of the population lived in
great poverty, the threat of war or plague not far from the door.

Times do move on, although human nature changes littie, and every time in history has
faced its own perils and societal failures. In our own time, we are living in the midst of a
pandemic and many across our world live in abject poverty and there is much injustice.

The challenges to Faith that are present in our society, although expressed differently,
would be recognised by the martyrs we celebrate today. Pope St. Paul VI drew attention to
this quality in our martyrs, in his homily at the Mass of Canonisation. He spoke of the
“interior quality of unshakable loyalty to the vocation given them by God - the sacrifice of
their lives as a loving response to that call.”

In a secularised society, one of the greatest expressions of faith we can offer to the world
around us is simple, persevering fidelity to the Lord’s discipleship. This is a most pressing
demand upon every one of us - to be, before all else, people who answer God’s call, living
this out for the good of the whole world.



